## TABLE OF CONTENTS

Summary of READING KEYS	2-3
Summary of TEST TAKING SKILLS (Objective Questions)	
3011111dry of 1231 1AKING SKILLS (Objective Questions)	
Information: Science	
When Bears Turned Green by Linda Carr	
·	E
Keys to Comprehension: Context Clues	
When Bears Turned Green	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	9
Information: Science	
Honeybees by B. Atwood	
Keys to Comprehension: Cause and Effect	
Honeybees	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	17-18
Revise and Edit Chart*	122
Fiction: Fable	
The Little Pine Tree: A German Legend	
Keys to Comprehension: When Animals Act Like People	19
The Little Pine Tree	20-21
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	22-23
Short C-R Questions	24
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	25
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	
Information: A Study Skill	
Reading a Table of Contents	28
Fill-In Questions: Critical Thinking	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	
NOTICE SITE LOT CITED TO THE CONTROL OF THE CONTROL	

Information: Biography	
Christopher Columbus Was Wrong!	
Keys to Comprehension: Map Clues	
Christopher Columbus Was Wrong!	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	122
Fiction: Poetry	
Snowball Wind by Aileen Fisher	
Keys to Comprehension: Narrator	43
Snowball Wind	44
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	45-46
Short C-R Questions	
Fiction: A Story	
A Scary Escape	
Keys to Comprehension: Problem	48
A Scary Escape	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	
Fiction: A Fable	
Little Friends Can Be Great Friends	
Keys to Comprehension: Fables Teach a Lesson .	57
Little Friends Can Be Great Friends	58-59
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	60-61
Short C-R Questions	62
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	63
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	

Information: Science  Face to Face with Parn Owle by Chris Dietal	
Face to Face with Barn Owls by Chris Dietel	//
Keys to Comprehension: <b>Sequence</b>	
Face to Face with Barn Owls	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer  Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	
Fiction: Fable	
The Country Mouse and the City Mouse: A Fable	
Keys to Comprehension: Picture Clues	
The Country Mouse and the City Mouse: A Fable	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	122
Information: Science	
How Smart Are Animals by Kevin Carr	0.4
Keys to Comprehension: <b>Main Idea</b> How Smart Are Animals	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	
Revise and Edit Chart*	
Information: Recipe	
Easy, Delicious Chocolate Brownies by Jean Marzollo	
Keys to Comprehension: <b>Memory Story</b>	93
Easy Delicious Chocolate Brownies	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	

Information: Biography	
Thank You, Thomas Edison	
Keys to Comprehension: Making Inferences	99
Thank You, Thomas Edison	100-101
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	102-103
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	105
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	106-107
Revise and Edit Chart*	
Fiction: Poetry	
On Mother's Day by Aileen Fisher	
Keys to Comprehension: <b>Character</b>	108
On Mother's Day	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Information: Biography	
You Can't Do That, Amelia by Kimberly Wagner Klier	
Keys to Comprehension: Setting	113
You Can't Do That, Amelia	
Objective Questions: Critical Thinking	
Short C-R Questions	
Prewriting Graphic Organizer	
Extended C-R Question / Essay Draft	

<sup>\*</sup> Teachers: A reproducible **Revise and Edit Chart** specific to the task for each Extended Constructed-Response Question is located in the Teacher's Manual. For those who prefer it, there is also a **generic Revise and Edit Chart** on page 122 of this text.



## **Keys to Comprehension**



### CONTEXT CLUES

Sometimes you come across a "mystery word". It is a word you do not understand. Here is a way to figure out the meaning. **Context Clues** are the words **before** and **after** the mystery word. They help us understand what it means.



Be a word detective! Use Context Clues to figure out a mystery word.

#### Example:

The massive elephant tore down the tree. The elephant looked huge as it came up to the tree.

- 1. Look at the word massive.
- **2.** The next sentence says the elephant is **huge.**
- **3.** Read the first sentence using the new word. Does it make sense? *The huge elephant tore down the tree.*

Yes, **massive** means **huge**. That is a good way to figure out a mystery word.



### Be a word detective!

When you come to a word you don't know:

- Look for clues in the words around it.
- Then check to see if it makes sense.

### **Ask Yourself:**

**Picture:** What looks so strange in this picture? **Paragraph 2:** Where did these bears live?

**Paragraph 5:** Does this paragraph explain what happened?

# When Bears Turned Green by Linda Carr

Polar bears are supposed to be white. They live in the cold northern parts of the world. Their white fur makes them almost invisible in the snow and ice.

But three bears living in a zoo turned green. That's right!
The big white bears turned as green as grass. Scientists wondered why it had happened.



They cut away some of the bears' fur. Then they looked at it carefully. There were tiny plants, called algae, inside the bears' fur.

Algae are teeny little plants that grow mostly in water. They do not have true leaves or flowers. Some kinds of algae can be green. And these algae changed the color of the bears' fur.

Scientists believe the algae were living in the small pool used by the bears. When the bears went for a swim, the algae moved into the bears' fur.

The algae were not hurting the bears. The bears were not hurting the algae. In fact, they lived together happily. But green polar bears were a strange sight!

### Recite:

Tell about the strange problem the bears in this story had. Did they fix it?

2

3

### Tips for Answering the Objective Question

You will be asked to read some paragraphs of the story again.

There is important information you must understand. Good readers always go back to read these parts again.

### Circle the letter next to the correct answer.

- 1. What problem did the zoo bears have?
  - a. The zoo keepers cut their fur.
  - **b.** Their fur turned a different color.
  - c. They were getting sick.
- 2. Read paragraph 1 again.

Why is it good that polar bears are white?

- a. They stay clean that way.
- **b.** They can play in the cold weather.
- **c.** They can hide in the snow and ice.
- 3. Why did the scientists want to check the bears?
  - a. Green polar bears are odd.
  - **b.** The algae were hurting the bears.
  - c. The bears stopped eating.

I found the evidence (information) in paragraph \_\_\_\_\_, line \_\_\_\_.

4. Read paragraph 4 again.

You can tell that "algae" are:

- a. green plants that grow on hills.
- **b.** something that makes us sick.
- **c.** tiny plants that grow in the water.

- 5. Where did the algae come from?
  - a. the bears' fur
  - **b.** the bears' pool
  - c. northern parts of the world

I found the evidence (information) in paragraph \_\_\_\_\_, line \_\_\_\_.

6. Read this sentence from paragraph 1.

Their white fur makes them almost <u>invisible</u> in the snow and ice.

The context (words around it) helps to explain that "invisible" means:

- a. can't be seen.
- **b.** having no smell.
- c. not real.



### **Check:**

Did you answer ALL questions? (Remember, do not leave a blank!)

### **Short Constructed-Response Questions**

Use evidence from the article to support (prove) your answer.

1. What strange thing does this story tell about? Wh	y is it strange?
2. Explain how the polar bears' fur changed.	